SPECIAL COUNCIL MEETING SEPTEMBER 18, 2019

Present: Mayor Eric Gavin; Deputy Mayor Darren MacKinnon; Councillors Joey

Dumville, Kevin Maynard, Darrel Wood and Valene Gallant; CAO Bev Shaw.

Regrets: Councillor Judy MacIsaac

After meeting with WSP engineers Luc van Hul and Spencer Hay, and at 7:45 pm, Mayor Gavin called a special meeting of Council to officially consider the options WSP offered to improve the lagoon's operational capacity.

Discussion on engineer's recommendation and Certified Operators responsibilities. Bev to make contact with Province for information on Operators duties.

Moved by D. MacKinnon, seconded by D. Wood and carried that the Town approach the BNS for bridge and/or long term financing of \$550,000 for the Sewage Treatment Plant Project and to authorize WSP to proceed with the tender process for the de-sludging of the lagoon with conditions that the scope of work can be downsized if costs are prohibitive and that the Town be responsible for the landscaping required for the project if possible.

Moved by V. Gallant, seconded by D. Wood and carried that the meeting adjourn at 7:50 pm.